FLORIDA FEDERATION OF SQUARE DANCERS
Riveria Beach, Florida
October 19, 1967 Sunday

Chairman Al Martin, called the meeting to order at 10:00AM sharp, by asking Jean King to say the invocation. After the roll call the minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. Next we heard the Treasurers report. After expences there is a balance on hand of \$:

Under old business Chairman Al Martin asked if there were any dancers from the Naples area. Since none were present the request for Naples to move from West Coast to East Coast was tabled.

A discussion came up on new badges. Since we have had such a hard time getting the old badges, it was felt something should be done. A couple of samples were shown and one was voted on, the new badge will be white with a green map of the state of Florida on it. Ben Hamilton made the motion that we accept the new badges, Birdell Levitt seconded it. The names are to be forwarded to Boots & George Oglesby, and they will have the badges made.

Under Conventions,
The Orlando Convention June 13 & 14, 1970. Convention Chairman Winters have appointed their committee and everything is under control. Jacksonville 1971, hall and hotel are signed. Miami 1972 Len Levitte appointed Boots & George Oglesby as Convention Chairman.

Under new Business.

Al Cody told us about the big weekend at River Ranch for Square Dancing, West Coast will look into this. Len Levitt told about what South East is doing he mentioned the exposition that will be put on at the Dade County Youth Fair in Jan. 1970.

Harry Moore, our deligate to the National Square Dance Convention was next, he told us about the 19 National Square Dance Convention in Louisville, Ky. June 25,26, & 27, 1970. He said it should be a great Convention. The advance registration is great. Also there are quite a few young people working on this convention. Housing at this one should be great, they have Motels, Hotels & Camping facilities.

Harry also put in a plug to move our State Convention to Memorial Day weekend. To give more dancers a chance to attend both.

The Nominating Committee Chairman, Paul Lane submitted names for October 1969 - October 1970 officers as follows. Chairman - Morris Sogolow, Vice Chairman - George Oglesby, Secretary - Chet Vetter, Treasurer Sidney King. Chairman Al Martin asked for nominations from the floor. None were forthcoming and Bob Sinn made a motion that nominations be closed. Barney Weatherford seconded it. Our new officers then took their chairs. The New Chairman Morris Sogolow then sat the new deligates by Areas.

Pat Sealey the leaison from the callers said that next year there would be a change on whom from the Dancers Federation would be invited to the callers Clinic Dance. Chairman Morris Sogolow would check into it.

Boots Oglesby gave a short talk on the things up comming on the State Convention in Miami in 1972.

The next meeting will be the Mid Winter one & will be in Orlando in Jan. or Feb. 1970.

A Motion was made by Paul Lane to adjorn, it was seconded by Jack Lascola.

These minutes are respectfully submitted for your approvel by

George E. Oglesby:
Secretary